
Chippewa Valley Schools 
Sex Education Advisory Board 

March 15, 2022 
 

Present: Stephanie Lange, Tyler Defer, Dan Bohannon, Sara Orris, Lasha Patterson, Allison Bonacci, 

Rachel Sparks, Mariam Mandwee, Abby Crowley, Tivonni M, Meganne Gleason, Alycia Lechkun, Paulette 

Bagnal, Karen Ulmer, Cindy Phelan, Alvin & Amy Thomas, Abby Crowley, Natalie Ptak, Kherre Kwolek, 

Renai Edwards-Malayil 

1. New participants: students from IAM and Seneca participated, one has completed the 

application and the rest were encouraged to submit theirs before the next meeting. 

 

2. The SEM class survey results were positive, though from few participants. One idea for the 

future are to record the class without an audience to potentially make it easier for parents that 

might feel uncomfortable in person.   

 

3. MDHHS Annual HIV/STI Conference: Stephanie and Renai submitted an abstract to speak at the 

conference about SEABs to encourage people to participate as local health department 

employees, community-based organizations, and as parents. Potential speakers could also be 

from MISD to talk about how they support SEABs, Macomb HD staff on their role, students, etc. 

We will report back if we were accepted to speak.  

 

4. MIPHI (Michigan Profile for Healthy Youth survey): Any school can participate, and CVS has been 

offering the survey since 2008. 7th, 9th, and 11th graders take the survey; only 9th and 11th grade 

students get the sexual behavior questions.  Stephanie shared some preliminary results from the 

survey with some improvements, some disappointing trends, and some new information about 

LGBTQIA+ students.   

 

5. Future parent education:  

a. Just Around the Corner classes are scheduled before the year ends.  

b. It’s Just that Easy course may be planned for Spring or more likely in the Fall.  

c. The group talked about the Flash curriculum for special education students and the 

need to focus on consent with those students. Mrs. Ptak is interested to find additional 

materials and will meet with Stephanie to see some examples she has.  

d. There was also interest in an age-appropriate SEM lesson for high school students.  

 

6. Dress Code: The district prefers to list specifics in detail rather than generalized suggestions for 

interpretation. Stephanie is working with the district on potential revisions. 

 

7. An HIV certification course will be offered before the year ends for teachers with expiring certs. 

 

NEXT MEETING: May 3, 2022, 7pm 


